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Key Dates

Did you know that the 
term dates for this 
academic year, as well as 
the following two years, 
are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

14-18 February
Half term closure

Weds, 23 February
GCSE English Literature 
Trip (see 28 Feb) 
information drop-in 
meeting for pupils and 
parents 3pm-3.30pm

Mon, 28 February
Key Stage 4 English 
Literature Trip to GCSE 
Poetry Live, Manchester

Thurs, 3 March
World Book Day
Costumes optional

Tues, 15 March
Live author event (virtual)
Year 7

Weds, 16 March
Year 9 catch up DTP & 
ACWY vaccinations

Fri, 25 March
Learning for Life Day 3
Early lunch followed by 
early school closure at 
1.10pm

GCSE Geography Have a Field Day in Liverpool
The Humanities Department has recently taken four different GCSE Geography 
groups to Liverpool to complete a wide range of urban fieldwork studies along 
an urban transect, which ran from the greenbelt outside the city of Liverpool, to 
Liverpool One - the retail CBD centre of the city. 

More than 150 pupils from Years 10 and 11 were taken to the city using our four 
minibuses over four different days over the last month. The pupils completed 
several key surveys assessing the various land uses and how the quality of 
environments varied at five different sites. 

We drove from school and stopped along the route, ensuring pupils were able 
to take photographic evidence and complete their surveys at differing sites. The 
pupils have to work with their teachers to produce detailed investigations which 
will help them prepare for their Paper 3 GCSE fieldwork exam. 

The other advantage of the trip, is that we study the urban development of 
Liverpool as a key case study for Paper 2 – so this helps to consolidate and bring 
the geography of the classroom to life. 

The trip allows pupils to really get to know so much more about the city, and be 
able to understand the context of place and named examples of sustainability as 
well as the differing cultural impacts of migrations. 

Continued overleaf...
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...continued from front page

The pupils were also able to spend time in Liverpool One and the Albert Dock areas before enjoying a cruise 
along the Mersey. The Friday trip was a little blowy!! 

We all returned safe and well. Now the hard work continues, where pupils will be presenting their data and 
evidence to then evaluate their combined hypotheses. 

The Humanities department was extremely pleased with the great attitude of each group; it was very nice that 
the staff of Mersey Ferries and members of the public praised our pupils. Many thanks must be given to the 
department for their work and many thanks to Mr Gee, Mr Eccles and Mrs Holland for also giving up their time 

to drive the minibuses. 

Mr Metcalfe and I always enjoy these great opportunities to take the 
pupils to Liverpool. It is great to be a Geography teacher!

Mr Watters

Lead Teacher for Geography
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Year 9 English Competition!
In your Of Mice and Men study, you will have seen how unfairly 
women, particularly Curley’s wife, were treated back in the 1930s. 
History was cruel and unfair to women.

In Dustbowl California, for women like Curley’s wife, it’s almost 
as if the suffragette movement never happened.

The movement was started in 1903, and in 1918 women finally won the 
right to vote in England through years of protests and campaigns. America followed a 
year later in 1919.

Your task...
Imagine it’s 1917 and you’re a suffragette. Write 
and perform a speech or song to perform at a 
‘Votes for Women’ rally OR design a poster or flyer 
to display at a ‘Votes for Women’ rally.

To help you, you may wish to research the suffragettes 
and the women’s rights movement. 

Hand your entry to your English teacher by the deadline: 
Friday, 25 February.

House points and rewards galore for the lucky winners!

...To Our 
Librarians

A massive thank you to 
all our librarians who 
attended an after-school 

meeting on Thursday.  

Your support is valued and we'll be covering 
this in the newsletter after half term.  

Hope you enjoyed the pizza!

Information Drop In 
Session...
Weds, 23 February 3pm-3.30pm
Mrs Gidden will be holding a meeting for pupils and 
parents that have any questions about the trip to 
Manchester on Mon, 28 February.

The trip incorporates a visit to see GCSE Poetry 
Live and an evening performance of Footloose at 
the Opera House, Manchester.

Parents must email Mrs Gidden in advance at 
a.gidden@priory.lancs.sch.uk. Pupils can just turn 
up.

World 
Book Day
Thursday, 3 
March
For World Book Day we'll be decorating 
classroom doors again to look like book 
covers.  

Learning for Life tutors will be working with their 
groups to decorate their doors.  Over the half term 
break, please get thinking about your book-themed 
creations. 

On this day, pupils may dress up as book characters 
if they wish. 

mailto:a.gidden@priory.lancs.sch.uk
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'by the pricking of my thumbs...something 
wicked this way comes...' 
Year 10 English Literature 
Year 10 start their study of Shakespeare's Macbeth after the 
February half term break and it's in everyone's best interests 
for pupils to have their own copy. 

Department stock is exceptionally low and each learner having their own 
copy is going to mean their annotation and revision is so much easier!

We recommend 
the Oxford School 
edition ISBN: 
9780198324003

Mrs Gidden 
Head of English

After receiving lots of nominations, the Science 
Department has chosen one student from each 
year group as its first... 

Scientist of the Week
Year 7 - James C – Nominated by Mr Bedford for his consistently good attitude for learning. 

Year 8 – Bradley G – Nominated by Mr Cox for his positive work ethic and contributions in lesson. 

Year 9 – Alfie K – Nominated by Mrs Massey for showing a great attitude for learning when starting a new 
chemistry topic. 

Year 10 – Patrick B – Nominated by Miss Nouraghaeii for showing great 
knowledge of Atoms and Radiation and a positive attitude to learning. 

Year 11 - Katie B – Nominated by Mrs Massey for consistently showing 
a great attitude to learning. 

All pupils will receive a certificate 
and prize from their 
class teacher. Miss Nouraghaeii

Assistant Head of Science
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Year 8 got 'a pizza the action' when 
they attended Mrs Cowell's Creative 
Cookery Club on Wednesday night.

The group got to have their evening meal 
early after making their own pizzas in 
recognition of National Pizza Day.

Looks like you had lots of fun DaMari, Emily, 
Jane, Emma, Eloise, Sophia, Tilly, Tyler, Dylan, 
William and Agnes!

Mrs Cowell 
Vice Principal and 

Food Technology Teacher
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Lesson 1 8:40-9:40 Lesson 2 9:40-10:40 Lesson 3 11:15-12:15 Lesson 4 12:15-1:15 Lesson 5 1:50-2:50
Tuesday 22/02/22

Wednesday 23/02/22
Thursday 24/02/22

Friday 25/02/22
Monday 28/02/22
Tuesday 01/03/22

Wednesday 02/03/22
Thursday 03/03/22 History P1 - 1hr

Monday 07/03/22 French Reading - 45 mins / 1hr
Tuesday 08/03/22 French Listening Higher - 1hr French Listening Foundation - 45mins English Lit - 55 mins

Wednesday 09/03/22
Thursday 10/03/22 History P3 - 1hr French Writing - 45 mins / 1hr

Friday 11/03/22
Monday 14/03/22
Tuesday 15/03/22 Physics P2 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min

French Speaking - AS
French Speaking - AS

French Speaking - ABA
French Speaking - ABA

English Trip

Biology P1 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min Maths P1 - 1hr 30 min
Chemistry P1 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min Computer Science written paper - 1hr 30 mins

Friday 04/03/22

Geography P3 - 1hr 15 min Computer Science on computer - 2hrs

Maths P2 - 1hr 30 min Geography P1 - 1hr 30 min
Further Maths - 1hr 30 min

NCFE Health and Fitness - 1hr 30 min Maths P3 - 1hr 30 min
Biology P2 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min

Physics P1 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min
Y10 Astronomy - 1hr 45 min

English Lang - 1hr 45 min History P2 - 1hr

Chemistry P2 - 1hr 15 min / 1hr 45 min Geography P2 - 1hr 30 min

Year 11 Spring Term Mock Exams
Starting w/c 28 February
French speaking exams from 22-25 February

This is the timetable for the second round of pre-public exams (mocks) that 
will be taking place after half term.

All Year 11 pupils should take note of this so you can plan your revision 
accordingly.  This 'at a glance' timetable, as well as a more comprehensive 
schedule, is available on the Year 11 Teams and can be downloaded from 
the school website at>  www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/pupils/revision  

Following the ICT Code Breaking Competition article 
last month, we said we'd include some of the pupils’ 
codebreakers in the newsletter over the coming weeks so 
you can have a go yourself - 
Here's a unique cipher designed by 
Yusuf (Year 7).  

Answer on page 12.

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/pupils/revision
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Focus on...

Year 8, Ronnie P, is 

is week’s Linguist 
Of The Week.  

Mr Taylor said "Since he 
joined us at Priory, Ronnie 
has really worked hard 

in French, always asks if he doesn't understand 
and, overall shows a great attitude to learning a 
language. He has made rapid improvements and it's 
been really pleasing to see."

Translator
Translation is the process of rendering a piece of text 
understandable to a target audience. Translators 
normally translate from a second language into their 
native tongue.
Unlike interpreters, who sometimes share the spotlight, 
translators often work behind the scenes, patiently 
converting words, thoughts 
and intent into a different 
language.

Translators play a crucial role in 
our society and there are many 
different types. In addition 
to literary translators, you’ve got your specialised 
translators who work in different fields, legal translators, 
medical translators...

Mrs Scully, Mrs Bailey & Mr Taylor

Languages Department

un bisou = a kiss 

Joyeuse Saint Valentin

Mr Bullock

Head of PE & SPort

PE Kits on PE Lesson Days
IT'S ALL CHANGE!

After the half term break the changing rooms will be back in 
use for all pupils.

Therefore pupils in Years 7, 8 & 9 should return to wearing school uniform 
on the days they have a PE lesson, and bring their kit with them to change 
into as normal.



This week in lessons...
In the spirit of Valentine’s Day Year 11 have been speed dating in preparation for their mock speaking 
exam after half term. Preparation for these exams is crucial - pupils should revise for short periods of 

time throughout half term.  

Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Focus on...

Speaking exams take place as follows:

Mrs Scully’s class Tues, 22 and Weds, 23 Feb

Mrs Bailey’s class Thurs, 24 and Fri, 25 Feb



Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Maths Pupils Put To The 
Test For National Challenge
Last week, students from Years 9, 10 and 11 took part in the 
United Kingdom Mathematical Trust Challenge (UKMT). 

This is a rigorous competition which pushes pupils to use all their knowledge to answer 25 extremely difficult 
questions.  It encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of thought, and fluency in using basic mathematical 
techniques to solve interesting problems.

The UKMT is a charity founded in 1996 to help children's education in maths 
within the UK and the problems on the Intermediate Mathematical Challenge are 
designed to make students think. Most are accessible, yet still challenge those 
with more experience.

Maths teacher, Mr Hunter, who leads the school's entry explained, "Pupils are 
competing against the rest of the country as this is a national competition. When 
the answer sheets are marked, pupils will have a chance to gain a bronze, silver 
or gold certificate which are only given to pupils who manage to get into the top 
percentages across the country.

"It takes a few weeks for the results to come through but I'm confident, after previous years' success, that they've 
done well."

The Junior UKMT challenge for Year 7 and 8 will be taking place on 27 and 28 April, 
so our younger pupils will get a chance to compete then.

Mr Hunter 
Maths Teacher

The Headteacher's Log Book - 
How things have changed!
Not quite the 'Captain's log' but back in the day the Headteacher at the time, 
Mr Summers, kept a journal to record the day's key events. We have recently 
discovered some of these beautifully scribed logs in our archives and our 
resident historian, History teacher Mr Eccles, has revelled in them to find 
'picks' which we will find amusing to read today.  How things have changed!

13th February 1964:

Half term film shown - North West Frontier. The Rev T. Jenkinson 
talked to the Fifth Year about a visit he had recently made to the 
United States. School closed for Half Term.

Mr Eccles 

Lead Teacher of History
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Humanities Department Ready To 
Reward With New Postcards
There will be new Humanities rewards postcards sent out next term! 

The Humanities department ran a competition for pupils to design the postcards, 
which will be sent home to parents/carers of those who have worked hard in one of 
the subject areas. 

The postcard design had to include History, Geography and Religious Education 
and the winner was Year 7 Freya with Jessica the runner-up, with both postcards now printed using their artwork.

Freya said: “It took me around two nights to design, using symbols in the main picture and key words from 
each subject around the edge of the postcard. I am happy to have won.” 

Jessica said: “It took me around a week to design. I used a Roman helmet and 
spear for History, a cross for Christianity and a star and crescent 
for Islam and a map for geography.” 

Mr Metcalfe said: "With the support of the whole Humanities 
Faculty, this was a really successful competition.  Students were 
tasked to design a postcard that encompassed all of the three 
subject disciplines of Geography, History and RE in one image.  
There were many brilliant entries and we would like to thank all 
those students to submitted designs.  The ultimate winners were 
chosen by my team, and well deserved winners they were.  It will be great for 
students to see their artwork being shared with other students and parents 
when praise postcards are sent home"


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Just a quick note to say that we have been 

really impressed with:

We’re very proud of you!

Postcode 

Keep up the good work!

To

I am pleased to tell you

Learn to succeedCrow Hills Road, Penwortham, PR1 0JE  |  tel 01772 320250 
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk  |  enquiries@priory.lancs.sch.uk 

Signed by....
The Humanities Department

Main illustration by Freya Yates, Year 7


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Year 10 Get Thinking 
About RE

Mrs Ham is certainly getting pupils to think in her GCSE Religious Education classes. 

As well as covering the study of Christianity and Islam, pupils will also look at religious, philosophical and ethical 
studies in the modern world such as human rights, good and evil, life and death and relationships. 

RE teacher Mrs Ham said: “This is our first GCSE Key Stage 4 group in Religious Education and we hope Year 
9s will consider Religious Education in their options. 

“We look at Christianity and Islam and their beliefs and practices but touch on all world religions. We also cover 
subjects such as euthanasia, suicide, abortion and issues in our modern day lives. The pupils studying it at 
present are finding it really interesting.” 

Holly said: “It’s a fun subject, getting to know what other people believe and learning about other religions. It’s a 
lesson where you have to think a lot.” 

Aleasha said: “I enjoy it because I learn about other religions and cultures. It gives you a better understanding 
of the world.” 

Mimi said: “It’s interesting as you learn about things from other people’s perspectives.” 

Toby added: “I find it interesting learning about what other people believe.” 

Mrs Ham, with History teacher Miss Ackers, also run at Debate Club every Wednesday lunch-time which is 
popular.   “We debate everything from uniforms to 
gun control and it can get quite lively!” added Mrs 
Ham. 

Mrs Ham

Lead Teacher for RE & Head of Year 10
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Mrs Gidden’s Cool Readers Club
Here's what our Cool Readers Club is all about...

They stopped when Covid first hit but now they’re back.  These are our reading stars put forward by their English 
teacher.  We interview them about their current book, what they like reading about and what they like to do when 
they’re not reading.

Introducing, Layla...
Layla H admits she is a late starter to reading Harry Potter but she is enjoying the books! 

Year 8 Layla has just finished 
the first in the series ‘The 
Philosopher’s Stone.’ 

“It is quite long!” said Layla. “I 
have seen the films but I prefer 
the books as they include a lot 
more which aren't in the films. I 
have just started the next one. 

“My favourite author is Jacqueline 
Wilson, who has written books 
such as ‘The Story of Tracy 
Beaker.’ I like them as they are 
relatable and they are like real 
life and based in schools. 

“I also enjoy art and English lessons, in my spare time I like colouring and making up my own stories. 

“In the future, I would like to be an author or a policewoman.” 

Mrs Gidden added, "Layla is an absolute delight in the English department; she's a librarian and goes 

above and beyond in lessons and competitions, regularly topping the AR and Bedrock leaderboards. If she's as 

devoted in her future career in the police as she is to reading, those bad guys better watch out!"

Mrs Gidden 
Head of EnglishAnswer to ICT ciper:  Priory is the best
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ICT Goes 3D and Needs 
Pupil Help!
The ICT & Computing Department has been gifted with a 3D printer...

...And now Head of Department, Mrs Qadri, is inviting pupils to get to know the BAE Systems' funded piece of 
equipment.

Pupils who wish to put themselves forward for this exciting opportunity will learn how to set up and operate 
the machine along with picking up some basic 
maintenance and trouble shooting pointers. 

Pupils from all year groups are encouraged 
to get involved and should see Mrs Qadri to 
check out Priory's new gadget and to sign up 
for training. 

Talking about the benefits of opportunities like 
this, Head of Learning for Life Mrs Hopes, 
added "Many of our youngsters are too young 
to apply for part time jobs, but voluntary work 
in school gives them responsibility, creates a 
sense of team, provides employability skills, 
achieves PiXL Edge criteria, and supports job 
and college applications."

At the end of next month, selected Year 8 pupils 
will also take part in an Inspiring Lancashire 
Project working with Create Education to 
provide a 3D printing 
workshop.  The BAE 
Systems' funded event 
will also include targeted 
career advice for the age 
group.  

Thank you to Ethan, 
Dylan and Oliver for 
posing next to our 
latest addition to the 
department!

Mrs Qadri

Head of ICT & 

Computing 
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What's the best thing 
you've learnt this 
week?
Every week, Miss Thornton, ventures out of the 
classroom to chat with our pupils and find out 
what they've really enjoyed the most about their 
learning this week.

Here's what they said:

Year 7 pupil, speaking about his Art lesson with Mrs 
Hopes...

"I learnt how to mix different colours and hues. I made 
a dirty green colour with a mix of yellow, blue and just 
a tiny bit of red."

Year 11 pupil, speaking about her English lesson 
with Mr Owen...

"I learnt how to write a formal letter, using anecdotes 
to back up my ideas. I also learnt how to use statistics 
to prove your point. I was a bit unsure how to do it at 
first but Sir helped me and then I got it.."

Year 11 pupil speaking about her History lesson with 
Mr Eccles...

"We are doing revision at the moment and he 
makes sure everyone is involved and that everyone 
understands."

Year 9 pupil speaking about his Engineering lesson 
with Miss Hardwick...

‘We are using Tinkacad to design our own container 
houses. It’s fun and we are learning about how these 
materials would be thrown away usually, so it’s good 
for the environment too. I might 
live in one but only if it was well 
designed.

Miss Thornton
Lead Practitioner for 
Teaching & Learning

Year 7 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Expressing Myself Effectively'
Kindness - what does it look like?

Year 8 Spring  Term - Theme: ‘Thinking With a Clear Head'
Positivity

Year 9 Spring Term - Theme: 'Adapting my voice'
Communication and the workplace

Year 10 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Owning my actions'
Emotional, psychological and physical resilience

Year 11 Spring Term - Theme: 'Charting the course'
Leadership and humility

At Penwortham Priory Academy 
the Learning for Life curriculum is 
designed to support the promotion of 
excellence for pupils and do all it can 
to improve their life chances.

Pupils have two 15 minute Learning 
for Life lessons each week where they 
will participate in the curriculum shown 
opposite.  

Where you will learn things you will need and will use, now 
and in the future

On the curriculum w/c 21 February
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School closes today for the 
half term break.

Mon, 14 - Fri, 18 Feb
We hope everyone enjoys their week off and we'll 

see pupils back in school on Monday, 21 February.

Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Bringing music to your ears 
at break and lunch
MABAL is music played through the school's tannoy system during 
break and lunch.  Chosen by Mr Taylor, Lead Teacher for Music, this 
is designed to offer exposure to the curriculum in different ways, and 
support pupils' appreciation of music.

The focus is on one theme each week across a genre, a country or 
from history.  The theme could also link to the season or an event in 

school, such as the production.

After half term it's all about: 
Your Songs - Pupils
Throughout the first week after the half term break, we'd like to play music of 
pupils' choice with one day per year group; Year 7 Monday through to Year 11 on 
Friday. 

So, during w/c 21 February what music would you like to hear through the speakers at 
break and lunch?

From Adele to the Zutons via Oasis and Peppa Pig, music will play on a shuffle starting from 8am and resume at 
break and lunch.  Please send your song title and artist via your Year Group Teams or Chat and we’ll pop your 
song into the playlist for the appropriate day. 

Your Songs - Staff 
The following week, teachers and support staff will be putting their songs forward although it will be the No 1 
songs of the week they were born. From our apprentice to our longest serving teachers - there's sure to be an 
eclectic mixture of vibes coming through the speakers that week!

Future weeks' theme suggestions are welcomed - pupils/staff 
should see Mr Taylor, email a.taylor@priory.lancs.sch.uk or 
contact via Teams.

Mr Taylor
Lead Teacher of Music



9E2
Bee S – 77 points
Angel F – 59 points
Thea R – 47 points
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Accelerated Reader is a computer-based program 
that schools may use to monitor reading practice and 
progress.  It helps teachers guide pupils to books 
that are on their individual reading levels.  Pupils take 
short quizzes after reading a book to check if they’ve 
understood it. Further information at www.priory.
lancs.sch.uk/pupils/online-learning-platforms

This week's overall leaders:

Year 7
Jessica D 	 7E3 	 5,334,725
Junaid Q	 7E1 	 2,963,624
Josh B	 7E2 	 1,809,113 

Year 8
Emily P	 8E2 	 5,766,532 
Niamh P	 8W1 	 2,454,671
Jake L	 8W3 	 2,258,028

Year 9 
Abigail M	 9E3 	 2,987,963
Lily McM	 9E2 	 2,713,066
Emmie P	 9E1 	 1,412,543

Year 10
Daniel 	 10W4 	 1,804,701
Courtney 	 10W5 	 1,296,943
Ally 	 10W4 	 1,177,972 

Mrs Robinson

Assistant Head of English

A huge well done to Emily, Izzy and Olivia in 8E2 who have scored the most points on Bedrock this week. Keep 
up the fantastic work!
Well done to those in 9E2… Bee, Angel and Thea! You have scored the most points for your class this week. I’m 
sure that your vocabulary is bursting.
Congratulations to those who have read the most words this 
week for AR. Especially to Emily who has quizzed on a record 
number of books in a week, reading over 5 million words! 

This week you were learning these words ...
Advocate - a person who publicly supports or 
recommends a particular cause or policy. "he was an 
untiring advocate of economic reform"

Devoid- entirely lacking or free from. "Lisa kept her 
voice devoid of emotion"

Ramification -  a complex or unwelcome consequence 
of an action or event. "any 
change is bound to have legal 
ramifications"

Bedrock classes in the spotlight:
8E2 
Emily P	 177 points
Izzy P	 49 points
Olivia Grace S 	 48 points

This week you were learning these words ...

Discern - recognise or find out. "I can discern no 
difference between the two policies"
Substantial - of considerable importance, size, or 
worth. "a substantial amount of cash"
Unscathed - without suffering any injury, damage, or 
harm. "I came through all those perils unscathed"
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Parking At School:
A Polite Notice
Following complaints from local residents, we would 
like to politely remind parents to park courteously, 
allow for clear passage of other vehicles and not 
to block driveways when dropping pupils off or 
collecting them at the end of the school day. 

Speed around Crow Hills 
Road and Crookings Lane 
has also been raised as an 
issue. The maximum speed 
around this area is 20 mph.

By parking in a legal and 
considerate manner, 

congestion will be reduced and safety increased 
thereby allowing for the least amount of disruption 
possible for parents and local residents. This may 
mean parking a little further away from the school.

We recognise that this may be one or two 
individuals and appreciate everyone's co-operation 
in respecting our community and keeping everyone 
safe.

Thank you for
your support

COMMUNITY & 
CHARITY



Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

We’re 
Hiring

Catering Assistant (part-time)
We are seeking a Catering Assistant to provide support 

in the preparation, cooking and serving of food and 

beverages plus related catering duties.

Days       Monday to Friday term time only 

Hours       16.25 hours per week 
 10.15am-2.00pm with 30 minute break

Pay            Grade 2 Point 2 

Gross salary £18,198 per annum 

 Actual pro rata salary £6,727 per annum

Experience not essential however candidates must have 
good customer care skills and standard of hygiene. 
Candidates must also be able to work under pressure, 
have good use of initiative and work as part of a team.  

Closing date: Mon, 21 February at 9am

Please contact Mrs Barker, Business Manager, for 
enquiries or download an application pack from the 
school’s website at:

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies

c.barker@priory.lancs.sch.uk | 01772 320255

Interviews will be held on 1st & 2nd March 2022.

Part Time 
Catering 
Assistant 
Required
To assist in the preparation, cooking and 
serving of food and beverages as defined by 
the Catering Manager. 

Experience not essential as the successful candidate 
will be trained through a short induction period, on the 
job and through instruction. 

Further information at www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
vacancies

Applications should be submitted to Mrs S Spencer, 
Academy Manager via email s.spencer@priory.lancs.
sch.uk with ‘Application for Catering Assistant - your 
name’ in the subject line.

Closes Mon, 21 February at 9am.

Because it’s  
currently against  
the law to ride an  
e-scooter on a  
public road  
or pavement.

Lancs Road Safety

@LancsRoadSafety

www.lancsroadsafety.co.uk

Why am I  
being given  
this flyer?

E-Scooters
E-Scooters have been promoted in the media as an 
eco-friendly method of transport and it is inevitable 
that some students will receive one of these as a 
present.

Currently it is illegal to ride an E-Scooter on a public 
road or pavement in Lancashire. They are classed 
as a motor vehicle and subject to the same legal 
requirements such as MOT, Tax, Licensing and 
Insurance. 

They cannot be ridden on the public highway and so 
should not be ridden to school. 

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies 
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies 
mailto:s.spencer%40priory.lancs.sch.uk?subject=
mailto:s.spencer%40priory.lancs.sch.uk?subject=
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Myerscough College Virtual Careers Event
Accessible from Mon, 14 February – Sun, 20 February

The college is holding its virtual careers event for students for a set period and they invite Year 10 & 11 pupils 
to visit virtually during half term.

Pupils will be able to watch recorded career talks, employer information and access the range of helpful resources 
on offer, at your own leisure.

There are approximately 50 employers with booths from 
a wide range of career areas as well as their own School 
Liaison and Higher Education booths. This event will be 
particularly helpful for any pupils interested in coming to 
Myerscough and for those unsure about their post-16 or 
university options. 

Pupils should register with their school email address, by following the link below and selecting the ‘School’ 
option in the drop down box:  https://myerscoughcollege.vfairs.com/en/

If you have any questions, please contact the School Liaison Team at tel: 01995 642310 or 01995 642341

 
 
 

Independent Careers Adviser 
                                 Mrs Khan 

 
Available for 1:1 Careers Appointments & Drop-In sessions in  

The Careers Room off the Pastoral Corridor 
 

Drop In sessions Times: 
Morning : 8.15am to 8.40am 
Lunchtime : 1.15pm to 1.50pm 

 
 

Careers Adviser Dates: 

 
February 2022 

 

 
• Tuesday 22nd February 2022 

 
March 2022 

 
• Tuesday 1st March 2022 
• Thursday 10th March 2022 
• Thursday 17th March 2022 
• Thursday 24th March 2022 
• Thursday 31st March 2022 

 
 
 

If you would like a 1:1 appointment, please email  
                             s.khan@priory.lancs.sch.uk 

                                          Registered Professional Careers Practitioner/Member  

Careers Advice at 
Priory
After the half term break, Mrs Khan 
will be changing her day at Priory to a 
Thursday.  See opposite for dates.  

Mrs Khan offers impartial careers, education, 
information and advice and guidance (CEIAG) 
on careers that suit your interests and abilities.  

Pupils may wish to meet with Mrs Khan to 
discuss the various post 16 career pathways 
on offer at colleges, with employers through 
apprenticeship or training programmes, life at 
university and degree courses, or signposting 
for potential work experience.

Mrs Khan can be found in the Careers Office 
along the pastoral corridor.  

Parents and pupils can email her at :  s.khan@
priory.lancs.sch.uk

https://myerscoughcollege.vfairs.com/en/

